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PAME II-2014 Agenda Item 4.8(a) 

AMSA Recommendation II(H): Reducing Air Emissions 

 

Information on the status of considaration of emissions of Black Carbon at the IMO 

 

Submitted by Norway 

 

 

The IMO considers Black Carbon emissions under the agenda item “Consideration of the 

impact on the Arctic of black carbon from international shipping”. This document informs on 

the status of that work. 

 

The Marine Environment Protection Committee have agreed to instruct the sub-committee on 

Pollution Preparedness and Response (PPR) as follows: 

 

1. develop a definition for Black Carbon emissions from international shipping; 

 

2. consider measurement methods for Black Carbon and identify the most appropriate 

method for measuring Black Carbon emissions from international shipping; and 

 

3. investigate appropriate control measures to reduce the impact of Black Carbon 

emissions from international shipping.  

 

PPR 1 met 3-7 February 2014 at the IMO headquarters in London, and had constructive 

discussions on the matter. The outcome is reflected in the report of PPR 1 in paragraphs 8.21 

– 8.29 of the report of PPR 1 as seen in the annex below. 

 

The outcome of PPR 1 will be considered at MEPC 67 on 13-17 October 2014 (ref. MEPC 

67/12): 

 

”The Committee is invited to take action on the remaining matters emanating from PPR 1, as 

follows: 

 

1.  consider and endorse a definition of Black Carbon emissions from international 

shipping and appropriate measurement methods, taking into account the Sub-

Committee's deliberation on the matter, with a view to facilitating the work on 

possible control measures to reduce the impact of Black Carbon emissions from 

international shipping (paragraphs 8.21 to 8.28)*;” 

 

One commenting paper is submitted on the issue (MEPC 67/12/6 by Norway). That document 

presents scientific information regarding the effects on the Arctic of emissions of Black 

Carbon. Furthermore, data regarding the contribution from shipping is presented. 

 

 

PAME is invited to note the status of the work on Black Carbon at the IMO and take 

action as appropriate. 
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Annex  

Report of PPR 1 
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